

July Meeting Highlights


Twenty-one members gathered at Chartiers County Club on July 9th meeting.  Lonnie Todd welcomed all attendees and guests were recognized.  Lonnie introduced Michael Ash and Donnie Hall from Ash, Hoch & Company.  This insurance brokerage business was created in 2001 and services the Ohio/Mississippi river terminals, shipyards and docks.
Coast Guard News



CDR Lown reported that the Change of Command ceremony for CDR Hudson/CDR Briggs will occur July 31st at Heinz Field.  

The Pittsburgh Coast Guard is currently under a reorganization that will reduce the number of reservists from 23 to 6.  This affects the administrative end of the Coast Guard and will also mean a few less patrols.  

CDR Lown also notified the membership that the MTSA Regulations are now posted on the Federal Register website.  The web site for the Federal Register is http://www.access.gov/fr/advanced.html.  She has not had time to review them personally and could not specifically comment on them.  
She also reminded the membership that the Regatta is scheduled for the end of this month.  Please refer to the Marine Event Data Sheet that was connected to the June newsletter.

Army Corps of Engineers


Jim Rockovich delivered the attached lock closure report. 

(See Attachment 1)

Please note again that over the last six months there have been numerous river structure accidents.  Companies should advise their boat captains to initiate caution. 

Jim Rockovich also recognized a concern that Dick Ehringer brought to his attention regarding the Morgantown Lock & Dam third shift being eliminated.  He will speak with the Colonel regarding the impact to companies.

Notification was provided to the membership that Jim Edinger will be retiring September 2, 2003.

National Weather Service


Bill Drzal presented the attached weather report, highlighting the recent mild temperatures.  (See Attachment 1)
Navigation Committee Report


Dick Ehringer reported that problems still exist on the river gauge recordings regarding the Colfax, Enterprise and Parson gauges.  He requested that the Army Corps of Engineers look into this matter and possibility implement a different procedure to insure that these recordings are operational.
Legislative Committee Report


Mark Devinney reported that confirmation regarding funding is still being awaited.


A fall trip to Washington, D.C. with a small delegation is being considered in lieu of Barry Palmer’s replacement at DINAMO being hired.  
Port of Pittsburgh Commission

Mary Ann Bucci reported that the Port of Pittsburgh Commission is in the process of developing a new brochure and other marketing materials.  They are offering facilities the opportunity to be part of the marketing campaign.  Inserts can be created specifically for a facility.  Two sizes are available. A one-page insert printed on both sides and a four-pager.  Details and pricing will be sent directly to each facility by the PPC.


PPC has signed an agreement with Mind Matrix to allow greater flexibility to the facility links on the PPC website.  This service is free to the terminals at this time.  It would allow each facility to administer their link.  A password is necessary for access.  Please contact the PPC for additional information.

Other Meeting Comments

The association website is currently being updated. Stay tuned for information regarding the changes being implemented.

The meeting was concluded with Lonnie thanking everyone for their attendance.


July Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for August 13th at the 911 Air Force Reserve Club.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.  This will be a joint meeting between the Waterways Association and the River Terminal Operators Association (RTOA).  An outside picnic lunch at the pavilion will be served and members are suggested to dress accordingly.  REMINDER:  A photo ID will be required to clear the security gate at entrance. 
Please call, email or fax the response form below by August 6, 2003 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  An attendee listing must be submitted to the security gate so do not delay in responding to this meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Membership Meeting

911 Air Force Reserve Club
August 13, 2003 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:

  Menu:
Picnic Buffet
  Cost:
$15/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:______________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Wednesday, August 6th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
wapgh@zoominternet.net
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